Ebenezer

Bible Fellowship Church

Board of Elders Meeting
May 12, 2014

Opening & Prayer
Senior Pastor Tim Gibson opened the meeting and prayed.

Roli Call
The following elders were present: Dick Bickings, Andy Brimer, Mark Culton, Tim Gibson, Byron Roth,
Shawn Sommons. Wayne Batten and Scott Holwick were excused absent.

Devotion & Prayer

Pastor Tim led the elders in a devotional from 1 Samuel 3. Eli accepted the sovereignty of God even
when it was very difficult for him. We must also learn to love God’s sovereignty - through the good and
the bad.

Approval of Minutes
Motion was made to approve the minutes from the April 14, 2014 Board of Elders meeting, seconded
and passed.

Financial Report

Andy Brimer reviewed the financial report (Attachment 1). Income is right where it should be and
spending is slightly over where it should be. We should remain vigilant in how we spend. A motion was
made to approve it. This was seconded and passed.

Discussion Items:

1) Semi-Annual Meeting — The elders voted to approve the semi-annual meeting being held on
July 13, 2014 during the adult elective hour. The motion was seconded and passed.

2) Bible Bee — Andy Brimer encouraged the elders to promote the Bible Bee among the
congregation. Andy also proposed the following: A non-expense account be set-up under
Discipleship Ministries for the purpose of receiving monies that have been donated to the
Shelby Kennedy Foundation in support of the local contest of the National Bible Bee for 2014.
The funds will be distributed to Peggy Brimer, and someone other than Andrew Brimer will
approve the disbursement of funds on a regular basis such that the account will not have any
remaining funds past December 31, 2014. Motion was made, seconded and passed with Andy
Brimer abstaining. '

3) Service Streaming Update — Work continues to be done in preparing for the ability to live-
stream the morning worship service. A soft launch in the fall is being planned.



4) BFC Annual Conference Update -

e Both newly revised Articles of Faith passed at second reading - The Kingdom of God (Article
27) and The Lord’s Day (Article 21).

e There was an update about the painful process over the last year with the York Bible
Fellowship Church.

e The study committee on Human Sexuality shared their work and it went back for more study
and a presentation at next year’s conference.

e There was one church plant that graduated and became a particular church (Freedom BFC of
Dauphin, PA)

¢ 11 men were ordained or recognized for a previous ordination, including Pastor Tim Gibson

5) G.R.0.W. - Preparation continues to be made to put this program into place that will follow-up
with visitors and shut-ins. People will be trained so that they can minister effectively. Kinship
groups will be used as a catalyst in this endeavor. The training is this coming Saturday, May
17th. Lord-willing this will become a larger church-wide endeavor. We want to become even
friendlier and follow up better with visitors.

6) Personnel Manual — Byron Roth explained that work continues on the personnel manual.

7) Shepherd’s List — Pastor Tim encouraged us to continue to follow up with our shepherd'’s lists
and minister to church families.

8) Membership and Discipline — The elders discussed a few individuals who are being discipled and
one that is in need of follow-up and discipline.

Pastoral Reports

The pastors submitted their monthly reports and summarized them for the elders:
1) Tim Gibson, Senior Pastor (Attachment 2)
2) Dick Bickings, Pastor of Discipleship (Attachment 3)
3) Mark Culton, Pastor of Youth (Attachment 4)

Adjournment & Prayer
The meeting was closed in prayer and adjourned.

RespectfuI/I( submitted,

e
Mark Culton
Secretary to the Board of Elders
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May 12, 2014

To: Board of Elders

From: Andy Brimer, Treasurer
Subject: Financial Report for May 2014

Attached you will find the following for the May 2014 Financial Report:
*  April Financial Statement
*  April YTD Financial Statement
* Graphical representation of:
1. Income compared to projected budget
2. Expenses compared to projected budget
3. Income trends in relation to expense trends
4. Asset trends
In reviewing the financial statements | would like to make the following comments:

* Total income for April was 83% of the budgeted forecast while the YTD income was 95% of the
budgeted forecast. Giving is continues to be a bit lower than anticipated.

* Expenses for April were 98% of the budgeted forecast while the YTD expenses were 95% of the
budgeted forecast. We should remain vigilant over the next few months in spending.
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Pastor Tim’s Ministry Report
May 12,2014

Studying & Preaching: We have plummeted the depths of Christ’s superior and supreme
ministry through the book of Hebrews. We have now finished the doctrinal section of the
book ending in 10:18 and now are moving forward to the practical living section of the
book. It has been a rich study and I hope and pray that the body of Christ at Ebenezer has
been strengthened and has understood the exclusive ministry of Jesus to the Saints. Ilook
forward to preaching through the end of chapter 10 this month, which specifically deals
with our immediate response to the things we have heard about who Jesus is. This chapter
is very pointed and deals with difficult subject matter. Studying & preparation takes up
most of my time during the week.

LEAD Men'’s Leadership Training: [ have one class left, which will meet in a couple of
weeks. Once this class is complete [ will continue to pray that the Holy Spirit would lead us
to new leaders, both Elders and Deacons. The nominating committee as well as Elders will
interview candidates, and hopefully as the Lord leads we may have new leaders by the Fall
of 2014.

Worship Ministries: (From Jennie Flicker

It was so nice to have extra musicians join us for Easter Sunday worship. Things went
smoothly. We had a nice turnout for the Sunrise Service. The potluck breakfast was not
as well attended as other years. The choir is finished singing until we begin again in
September. A few of our college students are back to join the worship team this
summer. We always lose a few folks because of their summer commitments, too. Pat
DiStefano joined me to do the music for the Fellowship Community service this past
month. The Simulcast Service group that Wayne Batten organized has decided that this
ministry will now fall under Worship Ministries for future vision, budgeting, and
implementation. We will make final decisions regarding the committee members at our
next meeting TBD. Jason Lee and Kevin Gascho are doing much of the legwork for this
project. Things may potentially be ready by late September / early October. Details are
being worked out.

Counseling: [ am about to finish up 2 separate pre-marital counseling sessions. They have
gone extremely well. [ am currently mentoring a new attendee once a week. I continue to
have several counseling sessions each week.

New Member Class: Pastor Dick & I have begun teaching the new member class. Dick
teaches the first 2 sessions which cover purpose & structure while I teach the last 2
sessions on doctrine. Currently we have almost 20 people attending the class. We are also
videoing the sessions so that we can put them online. We are hoping that these online
videos can be used in 2 ways: 1) To provide people another means to go through the class,
especially those who have a difficult time attending the class, and 2) to provide a way for
class members to watch sessions that they missed. Providing online classes with
interactive test questions to ensure that the students have actually watched the sessions
will provide our people with “at-home” access to our teaching. While we will never do
away with “live” classes, having these videos online will hopefully provide more tools for
our people and lessen our load.



Reading: Over the last month I have committed to more reading. I read John MacArthur’s
book “Strange Fire.” This book provided a biblical basis for the cessation of the sign gifts.
MacArthur (& others) analyze the foundational flaws of the charismatic movement. [ have
also read half of the preaching book “The Heart is the Target” by Murray Capill. The goal of
this book is to improve the application portion of preaching from every text. Itis proving
to be very helpful. I am hoping to improve in the area of application. [ have also read a
book entitled “Is God anti-gay” by Sam Allberry. Books for future reading include: “The
(Unadjusted) Gospel” by Dever, Duncan, Mohler & Mahaney, “The Greatest Fight in the
World” by Spurgeon, “The Life of Martyn Lloyd Jones” by lain Murray, & “Stepping Out in
Faith” by Mark Gilbert.

Christian Beliefs Class: It is time again to teach theology at Ebenezer. Itaught the class
last May with almost 100 in attendance. [ am now opening it back up and we have about 25
people signed up to cover 20 basic theological issues every Christian should know. The
book being used is by Wayne Grudem. [ am looking forward to teaching this class on
Wednesday night in May - July. Itis a great introduction to theology and a necessary
foundational class for our people. Itruly believe if we give our people a steady diet of good
theology, it will not only unify us, but equip the Saints for the work of the ministry and
simply for holy living.

Kinship Group: We are about to end our Kinship Group until the Fall. We will have one
more time together and a couple over the summer. It has been a great time together.

Wednesday Night Bible Study/Prayer Meeting: [ continue to lead a bible study through

the book of Matthew on Wednesday night. Attendance is somewhat small, but we have a
rich time together studying and praying. Pastor Dick is going to teach the class during the
summer while I teach the Christian Beliefs Class.

BFC Conference: The conference turned out to be a real encouragement. The theme was
multi-cultural/ethnic diversity. While it was well received, I felt like it was a topic that had
been previously addressed and not as pressing as other issues. Two new revisions of our
articles of faith were approved: Kingdom of God & The Lord’s Day.

It continues to be a joy to serve the Lord here at Ebenezer Bible Fellowship Church. am
thankful for the unity among our staff and in our congregation. I continue to pray that the
Word of God would equip the Saints and that Ebenezer would be a beacon in the Lehigh
Valley, which focuses on biblical preaching, and reaching the lost. We are definitely seeing
the Lord work as new people are coming to our Church on a regular basis.

Serving Christ,
Pastor Tim Gibson
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POD (Pastor of Discipleship) Report -Apr/May 2014

" | am currently reading through the five books of Moses and one theme seems to be significant above all
others in reference to God and his chosen people. ..

“For | am the Lord who brought you up out of the land of Egypt to be your God. You shall therefore be holy,
for | am holy.™ (Leviticus 11:45, ESV)

This is not just an isolated passage, in fact, just in the Pentateuch alone, Moses uses the word “holy” 197
times in 171 verses. Therefore, holiness, which means to set apart, consecrate, having the characteristics
of moral or ritual purity, is not some by-the-way word, it is central to all the commands that God gives his
people. God commanded his people not just to be different from everyone else, but fo be like he is. When
we realize the standard, we understand it's impossibility in our depraved humanness. Only through the
blood of Jesus Christ and the imputation of his righteousness to us, can we truly be holy as God is holy.

Now our responsibility and passion is to live out that holiness in the present evil age. “Oh, Lord, may your
holiness be seen in me as | walk and talk amidst the darkness of this world, Amen.”

With that in mind, here is a quick summary of some of the ministry opportunities from April/May 2014:
Ki rossin

o Cross Time Sunday School: Praise the Lord, we now, once again, have a full compliment of
teachers!.

o Early Childhood (2&3 year-olds): Continuing to go well for both services and Sunday School.

¢ Children’s Church: The Gospel Project curriculum worship segment continues to work well for
Children’s Church. Beginning in June, we will have an opening in team “D”, since the Wiegand'’s
are moving to Florida; please pray for a couple who may be interested and are praying about the
possibility.

« Wednesday Evening Programs: Our Awana program is winding down after a fantastic year of
Bible study and memory.

We had a great turnout on May 7, for our first annual Awana Pinewood Derby. The kids and
parents worked so hard on their cars with some amazing designs and races. It was a wonderful
time of fellowship and fun for all.

We will conclude this year’s clubs with our awards night on May 14. All parents and EBFC church
attenders are invited as we honor those who worked so hard. Pastor Tim Gibson will be giving us
a devotional from God's Word, and we will close the evening with a time of refreshment in the

gym.

It's been very exciting to see kids learning and reciting scripture and listening intently to the bible
teaching done by our elders, who taught on a number of doctrinal topics. Please pray that the
Lord would send us the necessary volunteers even as we plan for the fall.

o VBS 2014: The theme for this year is “Agency D3 - Trace it back to the facts! The evidence is
clear. The proof is all right here! Discover, decide, and defend the truth about who Jesus really is.”
Carol Burress and Vicki Cowley are hard it work on the details. We also will be doing a outreach
version to the community, probably in South Bethiehem, with Mark & Jen Culton and the teens.

Student Ministry

o See Pastor Mark’s report.

Adult Ministr
o Adult Electives: Our new summer semester will begin May 25, with the following 3 classes:

o Ezekiel - Scott Holwick



o Old Testament Survey - Joe Maddock
o Thinking Biblically in Today’s Culture - Rich Mastronardo & Dick Bickings

Please pray that the Lord would send forth some new adult elective teachers so that we may offer a
variety of subjects, and give the current teachers a break. We currently only have 5 teachers.

e Men’s Ministry:

o Bethel Series: The Bethel OT studies are complete and we currently are on our summer
hiatus...we plan to resume in the fall 2014 (October) with the Bethel NT study.

o Men’s Bible Studies/Prayer:

» Tuesday mornings from 6:15 AM — 8:00 AM, Men's prayer time with 3-4 men
attending.

= Thursday mornings from 6:15 AM — 7:30 AM, This early morning bible study group is
currently doing a study on Ezra & Nehemiah.

o Women’s Ministry: Here is an update from Laura...

“WM had a great Brunch and Blessings with about 88 ladies in attendance. We came along side
Truth For Women and had a blessing shower for them. There was an overwhelming response in
regards to helping these victims. | believe that WM will probably be doing a lot more for this safe
house in the future. Margie Cruz shared her testimony and | shared some thoughts as well. It was
a beautiful morning.

MOPS will be having our last meeting on Thursday. This has been a great year for MOPS and we
look forward to some changes in the fall. Meeting as a steering team, we definitely want to see
more of a spiritual emphasis along with having at least seven mentor moms. These mothers
definitely have a desire to be mentored. We will be having a training meeting for new and upcoming
leaders on May 29th.

Summer Bible study will begin on June 1Sth and run through the entire month of July, meeting
every Thursday at 7pm.

I will be having a steering meeting for the Grace Again Conference which will be meeting on May
21st. This will be a great Mother /Daughter conference. The date for this is October 18th.

| had the opportunity to speak at BCS preschool Mother’s Day Tea.”

Discipleship Support
o Kinship: We are in our last few weeks of our official 2013/2014 Kinship year, and what an
amazing blessing it has been both to our church, and to the people who attend. We are
attempting to involve each kinship in our year round GROW ministry beginning June 2014. We
Praise the Lord for the 14 groups with 173 adults and 89 kids involved, and a variety of bible study
topics.

Evangelism/Qutreach:

* VBS Community Outreach Prep: As stated above, the plans for the community-centered
outreach VBS, held at the Housing Authority Lynfield Community Building and Roberto Clemente
Field, located at 1889 Lynfield Dr. Bethlenem, PA 18015, on July 14-18, is really coming together.
Mark and Jen Culton are heading up this endeavor, with the youth and youth leadership.

* GROW Ministry: This ministry to our visitors and shut-ins is in the detailed planning stages and will
begin with a one day training event on May 17, 2014 (changed from April 26), from 12:00-4:00 PM,
and then hopefully launched sometime in June 2014. We will be using the Kinship Groups as the
catalyst for this program, since the teams and leadership are already in place.



. . Continued to meet with two men to counsel and encourage

e Attended the BFC Annual Conference on April 28-30

e Attended the BFC Mission’s Conference on May 8

o Helped and taught in Awana as a T&T Leader

¢ Helped in MOPS as the 112- 212 year-old class leader

o Taught Bethel OT class on Saturday mornings until April 26

o Taught Joshua Class on Sunday mornings for Adult Electives untit April 27

« Continuing in Greek 1, TNARS seminary course, which is a part of my BS501 Biblical Languages
course, as time permits.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dick Bickings,
Pastor of Discipleship
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Student Ministries Report - April 2014

“I will walk with integrity of heart within my house; I will not set before my eyes anything that is

worthless.”

Psalm 101:2-3, ESV

I read this verse today, and immediately I was struck with its direct application to
fathers, mothers and children. What a great verse to memorize as a family! Our desire as a
student ministry is to equip students and parents so that they might have hearts of integrity
and eyes that are kept pure. This will only come through daily spiritual renewal - taking in
the Scriptures and crying out to God in prayer. May Ebenezer be a place where our families
are growing step by step in integrity.

Teaching

e Middle School
In our Core Truth curriculum, we just began a new series on Creation.

e High School
We are studying the book of James.

e Sunday School
We are using the curriculum “The Gospel Project”. We just began a new quarter
which focuses on the thread of redemption and atonement that is woven all
throughout Scripture.

Shepherdin

e Had a great Student Leadership time at the end of the month. We discussed why
leadership is so important in the church.
e Met with a student and his dad to discuss spiritual growth in both of their lives.

Staff

e We had our bi-monthly youth staff meeting, spending our time in fellowship, prayer
and some discussion of our Illuminite activities.
e Met with Henri Darby to continue development of Illuminite.

Activities

Other

e Had our monthly Illuminite activity which is designed to provide a place for godly
friendships to grow and unchurched teens to be introduced to believers.

e Had the privilege of going to “Together For the Gospel” with Pastor Tim. It was an
edifying time of spiritual growth and unity with other like-minded pastors.

e Was able to participate in J2J on Good Friday.



e Had the privilege of sharing at the Sunrise Service.
e Had an edifying time at the BFC Annual Conference.
e Met with the other BFC youth pastors for our monthly breakfast. Always a great

time.

Respectfully Submitted,
Mark Culton



